
 

 

 

March 10, 2020 

 

Dear Parents, 

It is the Oasis School System’s primary concern to keep our students, staff and families as safe as possible. 

Through the School District of Lee County, we are closely monitoring the spread of COVID-19 and following 

the recommendations of the Lee County Health Department, Florida Department of Health, Florida Department 

of Education and the Center for Disease Control 

Most importantly, the Oasis School System is recommending anyone who is sick to stay at home and to seek 

medical advice. 

Our schools are monitoring absentee rates and clinic visits daily. As per the guidelines of the Lee Health 

Department, we are assessing students who come into the clinics for flu or cold like symptoms, isolating them 

and calling parents.   If your child’s school calls because your child is ill, please come and pick up your child so 

others do not become infected. 

Our custodial crew is conducting rigorous cleanings each night with products designed to combat previous 

Human Corona Virus strains. Intensive, deep cleaning on all surfaces will take place over spring break in 

accordance with CDC recommendations.  

If you plan on traveling to high risk countries of spring break, we would like you to notify us and self-

quarantine upon return for 14 days. Student and employees will not be allowed to return unless cleared by a 

health provider. 

If you have come into contact with a suspected or confirmed COVID-19 patient, you must self-quarantine for 

14 days and must be cleared by a health care provider before returning. 

If your family plans on taking a cruise over spring break, we ask that you notify your health care provider for 

direction on what to do when you return. 

School sponsored domestic travel plans have not been cancelled however, they might change with additional 

guidance from our local district and health agencies. International school sponsored trips planned for this 

summer will be reviewed prior to the end of the school year. 

Please refer to the School District of Lee County website for additional information at www.leeschools.net.  

Your child’s principal is on hand to address your specific concerns. 

As always, the Oasis School System’s highest priority is to keep all our students, families and staff safe.  We 

will keep you updated with the latest information as it becomes available to us. 

Respectfully, 

Jacquelin Collins 

Superintendent  

http://www.leeschools.net/

